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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)

MONDAY  27th November 2006

QUESTION NO. 7

Question:  Councillor Karen Warren

"To ask the Manager to give an update on the current situation concerning the Old Packard site off the Greenhills Road in Tallaght, this building is now in a dilapidated condition, and clearly the matter needs to be resolved as soon as possible, and if he will make a statement on the matter?”
Reply:

The site was inspected on 27/07/2006 and was considered to be a dangerous structure within the definition contained in the Local Government (Sanitary Services) Act 1964.  A Notice dated 22/08/2006 under Section 3 of the Act was served by registered post on the owner/s listing works to be carried out within one month of the date of the Notice.  A reinspection report dated 25/9/2006 stated that the following works were outstanding

· Demolition although underway, had not been completed.

It was noted that the site was properly secured.  This site will be monitored and a follow up report requested.
Derelict Sites Act 1990
This site was inspected and Notices served on the owners:

· To secure all openings to prevent unauthorised access.

· Remove graffiti.

· Remove all broken glass and debris from the site and dispose of in a proper manner.

· Maintain the site in a clean and tidy condition on a regular basis.

The Inspector visited the site on the 17th November 2006 and has reported that the site is no longer derelict, and that it would appear that demolition is complete.  A reinspection report is being requested.
